
 

Ambassador Minutes – July 2018  

 

  

Ambassadors and pupil representatives met Mr Terry to discuss how they felt about the beans 

that were served with the jacket potatoes. A number of children had commented on post it 

notes after their recent meal that they were not to their liking (see pupil school lunch 

feedback folder). They eloquently explained that the beans did not taste like the ones they are 

used to at home. Mr Terry listened to their feedback and invited them to taste his new recipe. 

He explained that Heinz beans have rather a lot of sugar in them and are not always the 

healthiest option, however he had tested a number of recipes and believed he had found the 

ingredients to make the beans taste better. 

  

Children were asked to critique the new beans recipe and then to give the beans a score out of 

10. 

  

Akshaya said: ‘I give the beans 8/10 - they are good.’ 

Khanak said: ‘The beans are now delicious. I give them 9/10’ 

Madhura said: ‘I enjoyed these beans because they have more flavour and they taste better, I 

score them 10/10.’ 

Tashi said: ‘I think they are marvellous. I give them 9.5/10’ 

  

Mr Terry asked if the children were happy if he served his new recipe for beans and 100% of 

the children agreed. Mr Terry thanked the children for their feedback and commented on how 

well they use their pupil voice to make changes and how this is such a good skill as it links to 

democracy. 

  

Ambassadors recently worked alongside Mr Terry to devise a Mexican themed menu. They 

were very passionate about ensuring that the pupils of Avanti try different foods from around 

the world. The menu consisted of: 

· A Mexican inspired pizza, a little spicier than normal! 

· A Mexican inspired bean salad 

· Tacos to be placed on the side 

· Vanilla ice cream 

 

Ambassadors agreed that the Mexican inspired meal would take place on the last day of term. 

  

 


